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The following are subject to modification and are not official minutes until approved by the Governing Body.
The January 12, 2015 regular meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Dennis Bronson.

Council members Patrick Dick, Dennis Dye, Kim Hoffman and Bill Shaw were present for roll call; Council Joe Byer was absent.   City Staff present was City Superintendent Shawn Burgey, City Attorney Don Knappenberger, Police Chief Doug Brown, and City Clerk Jane Dickson.  There were 12 guests present.

Gene Tucker led the council and audience in the Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance.

ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA

City Clerk Dickson requested deleting Stafford County Economic Development as Carolyn Dunn called and will not be able to attend tonight’s meeting; City Sup’t Burgey requested adding electric department trailer under – this was added as “B” under old business.

CONSENT AGENDA AND MINUTES

	Council member Dick made a motion to approve the consent agenda which included the 	minutes from the January 12, 2015 regular council meeting; and Appropriation Order 	01-15; Council Member Dye seconded the motion.   Motion carried 4 – 0. 

				#01-15
	
	W&L Utility
	$48,860.96

	General
	$22,207.15

	Ritz Theatre
	$3,062.65

	Sewage Disposal
	$1,508.25

	Airport
	$0.00

	Solid Waste Refuse
	          $0.00

	Community Education
	$802.92

	Library
	9,851.24

	Capital Fund
	$0.00

	TOTAL AMOUNT PAID
	$86,293.17



COMMUNICATIONS

	No communications.

PUBLIC COMMENT
	
	 Carolyn Williams requested to speak on the recycling policy.  She related her experience 	with the trash service and recycling.  In her opinion, the dates are confusing and suggested 	there be a specific day each month the recycling would be picked up.  There were many 	people present who felt that only one day a month pickup would not be sufficient.  Stafford 	County Trash Service will pick up recycling on the second (2nd) and fourth (4th) Thursdays 	of every month.
	Mayor Bronson took this opportunity to let the public know that the County recycling 	trailer will no longer be available in Stafford.  Mayor Bronson stated that this was due to 	abuse of the recycling trailer ie:  not sorting the material into the correct bins and stuffing 	the bins completely full.

 OLD BUSINESS

A. Airport – Steve Brensing was present representing the Airport Board.  He presented the board’s recommendations regarding the policy at the airport and runway lighting.  He had a reflector the board is recommending be used as the side lights on the runway.  These reflectors cost approximately $30 each.  The board recommends the end markers should be regular runway lights.  City Sup’t Burgey stated he had got three (3) bids for the wire and conduit needed for the end markers.  Stafford Lumber’s bid is $3,8494.10 with the wire coming in 250 ft rolls; Stanion wholesale’s bid is $3,560.69 with the wire coming in 1,000 ft rolls; and Adams Electric’s bid was quite a bit higher than these two (2) other bids.  It was consensus of the Council to purchase ten (10) reflectors and test them at the airport before making any further decisions.  There was discussion regarding the policy recommendations.  Don Knappenberger will write the regulations in code form to be addressed at the next council meeting.
B. Electric Dept Trailer - City Sup’t Burgey presented three (3) bids from a dump trailer to be used by the Electric Department when trimming tree branches.  The first bid was from K4 in Salina with a bid of $7067.70; second bid was from FTS Trailer in South Hutchinson for a bid of $6,754.00 this trailer has a 10,000 lb tongue weight; the third bid was from Sunflower Trailer in St. John for $6,950.00 an additional $200 would be needed to increase the tongue weight to 10,000 lbs.  There was lengthy discussion over the whether there was an actual need for the trailer.  Council suggested looking into leasing or a lease purchase for the trailer.

NEW BUSINESS

A. Municipal Court Software - City Clerk Dickson presented a proposal from CIC, our current software provider, for Municipal Court Software.  The proposal is for $3,669.50 the first year for installation and training and then $365.00 a year.  Currently the court software is a product of Sutterfield Technologies and there have been some issues with this.  The cost of the current software is $1,000 a year.  Council member Shaw made a motion to approve CIC’s proposal for the court software; Council member Dick seconded the motion.  Motion carried 4 – 0.
B. Police Dept./EMT Class – Chief Brown informed the council that two of his police officers are taking the EMT class.  The schedule has been set so there is no conflict with being on-duty during at the same time as the class.

City Superintendent Shawn Burgey
Shawn reported that Farabee is working at the power plant.  The three (3) motors have been removed – the slabs have been poured for the new motors and radiators.  The CAT motors are scheduled to be in Stafford this week.


Chief of Police Doug Brown
Doug asked if the council had any questions regarding the end of the year reports that were handed out at the last meeting.

City Attorney Don Knappenberger
Don had nothing to report.

City Clerk Jane Dickson
Jane distributed the Related Party Questionnaire to the council.  She requested they complete and return them to her.

ADJOURN

With no further business before the Council - Council Member Shaw made a motion to adjourn at 8:00 P.M.; Council Member Dye seconded the motion.  Motion carried 4 - 0.  


______________________________________
  										Dennis Bronson, Mayor 	   
ATTEST:

______________________________________
 Jane Dickson, City Clerk         
